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Presidentôs 
Message  
 

From Janese Lowe  
 
What a busy month and bring on the holidays!  
Many groups celebrated their own Christ mas 
break -ups and I was made most welcome and 
thoroughly enjoyed the Water Aerobics 
Christmas  lunch at Alexandra Hills Hotel.  
 
There was a good roll up to the Tutors and 

Volunteers Christmas Party, our first for two 

years on 3 rd  December.  Check the January 

Newsletter for details of the Longevity Awards 

presented on the night.   Sorry, no room in this 

edition.  

The last session for óLife in Australiaô for 2021 

had a full crowd, largely in support of it being 

Glenice Palmerôs last day, before stepping 

down as Coordinator.   Glenice, we extend a very 

big thank you for doing such a great job over the 

last five+ years .  Unfortunately Glenice was 

unwell and could not attend, but we hope to see 

her for the first week of the newly named óLife 

Mattersô group on 31 January 2022 . 

The election of the 2021/22 Executive and 
Management Committee was held on 6 th  
December at the 2 3rd Annual General Meeting of 
U3A Redlands at the Donald Simpson Centre.  

 
I will be your President again for another year, 
joined by the same Executive team of Julie 
Porteous, Vice President; Joan Johnstone, 
Secretary; and Charles De Wet, Treasurer.  We 
we lcome new Committee members Sally Roth as 
Office Volunteer Co -ordinator; Christine Fletcher 
as Publicity;  Edwina Potter as Events; Liz Jeffs 
and Mary Smith as Tutor Liaison Academic and 
Lifestyle respectively.  
 
The following retiring management committee 
m embers were thanked for their contributions 
and we will miss them: Nahn Shimmons, Tutor 
Liaison (Academic); Karen Buhmann, Tutor 

Liaison (Lifestyle); Beryl Sutcliffe, Publicity  

Officer; Jan Shaw, Office Coordinator; and 
Suzanne Kelly, Minutes Secretary.  
 
Thanks again to John Burt for being our official 
photographer for the AGM , and also to Arthur 
Youngman who is always on hand to ensure 

smooth operation of the audio visuals.  
 
We encourage members to be double 
vaccinated, followed by a booster, when you are 
eligible.   The Qld Check -In App has become the 
norm.   The next new normal will be producing 
your Vaccination Certificate , hard copy or digital . 

If you need help downloading your digital 
Vaccination Certificate from MyGov, we are 
happy to help for free.  Please email the office to 
book a time in January, once the Office reopens 
on Monday , 24 January 2022.  

Anyone who is not vaccinated against Covid m ay 
face exclusion from some venues, unless you can 

provide proof.  See Page 9 of the newsletter . 

General announcements :  

Our U3A Office will close for the year on Friday , 
10 December at 12 noon . 

¶ Please check January Newsletter, 
Website, Email, Post or Text for 
Important Covid Updates that may 
affect Information Day and Classes  

 

On behalf of the Management Committee, I 

wish all members a safe, healthy and 

enjoyable Christmas and a happy and 
fulfilling 2022.  
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Best w ishes to 

our U3A  

Redlands 

members  

celebrating a 

Birthday in 

December  

 
 

Happy 90 th  Birthday  
Jean Verschuer  

 
Jean has been a member of U3A Redlands 
since 2002 and has been attending Water 

Aerobics for 18 years , and Jean is looking 

forward to another year.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

W ATER AEROBICS CHRISTMAS PARTY  

There was good company, good food and 

wine and lots of fun at the Water Aerobics 

Christmas lunch at the Alexandra Hills Hotel 

recently.  Fifty members came along to 

celebrate , and some attendees were lucky 

enough to win a very novel and óactivity 

appropria teô prize -  a pool noodle, each with 

its own bathing beauty doll decorated by the 

very clever Mary Mc Fadzen.  

  

Mary McFadzen and Maureen Barkway 

 

 

L to R around the table :  

John and Edwina Potter; Val and John Burt; 

Ian Lowe; Ian and Mary McFadzen;  

Janet Walker; Freda and Ken Charles and 

Rosemary Turner .
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Information Day 
2022  

 

¶ Friday, 21 January 2022   

¶ Assembly Hall 46 Smith Street, 

Cleveland  

¶ 9.00am -  12.00 noon   

Meet the Tutors . 

Wide Range of Courses . 

Broaden Your Mind . 

Keep Active . 
Make New Friends . 

Learn Something New . 

 
Please enrol online from the comfort of 
your home.  

OR 

If you need help to renew, please bring 

your Member Number and Password to 

Information Day  

Covid updates ï Remember to check 

mid - January . 

¶ Tutor numbers may reduce based 

on Covid updates  
¶ Check the website -  

www.u3aredlands.com.au  

¶ Check our Special Edition January 

Newsletter  
¶ Email the Office Email -  

admin@u3aredlands.com.au  

Management Committee 2022  

Meet our new Management Committee for 

2022:  

Front Row L to R:  

Joan Johnstone; Sally Roth; Elizabeth Jeffs; 
Back Row L to R:  

Charles De Wet; Janese Lowe; Julie 

Porteous; Mary Smith; Christine Fletcher; 
Edwina Potter  

 

 

Life Membership Awarded  

 

At the Annual General Meeting on Monday,  

6 December , Margaret Ward was awarded 
Life Membership for distinguished service 

over 12+ years, having gone above and 

beyond her role as a Tutor.  
Margaret will be standing down as Musical 

Director and Con ductor , however, will 

continue with the Piano 
Performance Group.  

 

Thank you Margaret.   
  

http://www.u3aredlands.com.au/
mailto:admin@u3aredlands.com.au
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ART DRAWING AND WATERCOLOUR  

The Drawing and Watercolour group have 

been offered a place to hang their paintings 

in an ongoing exhibition, at the "Redlands 

Multi Sports Club", cnr  Randall  & Bailey Rd, 

Birkdale.  The group is very thankful for this 

opportunity to have their  Artwork on display 

in the dining room of the Club.   The paintings 

are for sale and will be changed over every 

few months.  If you are looking for 

somewhere to have a meal , maybe you will 

consider this venue and supp ort this club that 

is supporting our U3A.  

Happy  Christmas and Safe Holidays 

to Everyone .  Carolyn West  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Writing for Pleasure  

 
The pen  

is mightier  

than the sword . 

 

 

At the Writing for Pleasure groupôs yearôs end 

meeting and lunch, there was a lot more 

Pleasure than Writing. We shared our short 

stories including: ñThe Reluctant Santaò, Six 

White Bloomersò, ñA Mouses Taleò and there 

was much merriment.  

We wish you Seasons Greetings and hope 

you find our 6 word Christmas stories  and  

limerick , entertaining. Writers need an 

audience and thank you for being our 

audience in 2021.   Liz Jeffs  

Elf fell off shelf. Meltdown! 
(Madeleine)  
 
Hear Hear! Christmas cheer! 

Another year . (Anita)  
 

Christmas tree. Bells ringing. Chorus singing. 
(Anita)  
 
Santa caught Covid. Christmas was cancelled. 
(Joan)  
 
Wrong border pass. Santa had a tantrum . (Joan)  
 
Without Christ, there is no Christmas. (Barbara)  
 
Love, the greatest gift of all . (Barbara)  
 
Christmas presents. Maxed out credit cards. 
(Tricia)  
 
Keep well Noel, rejoice, refresh, refuel .  ( Roslyn)  

 

 

 

 
 

There was an old geezer called Santa,  

Who only drank Coke and not Fanta.  

He added some rum, fell on his bum,  

While Rudolph sped off in a canter.  

(Joan and Anita)   
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Expressions of Interest for  

Japanese Classes in 2022   

We have found a willing Tutor, Kathryn 

Tominaga, who has agreed to offer basic 

Japanese Classes for U3A Redlands next 

year.  

Classes will be at Room T1 , Cleveland 

District State High School  from 4.00pm 

Mondays or Tuesdays  (to be confirmed) , 

immediately following school closure.  

Please register your Expression of Interest by 

emailing the office at :  

admin@u3aredlands.com.au   or phoning the 

Office on 3821 3888 (after 24 January)  

Note:    
The Tutor and Attendees must be Covid 

Double Vaccinated  to be in line with the 

Premierôs 30 November announcement,  
requiring mandatory vaccination for workers 

and visitors entering and operating in schools 

from 23 January 2022.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A New Year, and a New Name for our 
group previously called óLife in Australiaô. 

 

U3A Life Matters Program for Term 1, 2022  

31 January:  Australia Trivia Fun  

ï Colin S utcliffe  OAM 

  

7 February:  Queensland Rail Travel and  

Holiday Packages  

Amanda Harvey , QR Business  Development  

 

14 February:  Laughter Yoga  

ï Heather Joy Campbell , 

Principal of The Happydemic and 

Queenslandôs lead facilitator in laughter 

wellbeing.  

 

POEM  
By:  Quentin Turner -Smith  

One wonders.  
 
Not quite as spectacular as last year  
When hundreds of butterflies did appear  

Going with the wind on their maiden flight  
With white and brown wings , a glorious sight  
This year there  were only a few putting on a show  
Going where ? as before, who would know   
Or from whence they came  
The question the same  
But today is windy and wet  
Overcast, and yet  
They have chosen this day to fly  
Not close to the ground or high  
But as a butterfly cloud  they wing their way  
As if to say, no choice, this is the day  
And every time they fly across my view  
It seems that life is re -born, is new  
Ethereal happiness is there to see  

As the butterflies  flutter by  in front of me  
Seem  to float by and fly so effortles sly  
they make their way for others in another year  
another day  
and one wonders, has it always been this way?  

 

mailto:admin@u3aredlands.com.au
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REDLANDS  U3A  SINGERS  
 

 
L-R Front Row:  

Pam Barnes;  Val Allsop;  Anne de Carteret;  Dorothy McCarroll;  Claire Moore;  Geoff Murrell;  Roslyn Wight;   
Judy Hayman;  Pat Comer;  Sue Tanner;  Diana Adams 
L-R Back Row:  

Judy Carter;  Ishbel Taylor;  Frances White;  Barbara Wyllie;  Pam Reynolds;  Arnold Kleim;  John Wyllie;  Don Clegg;  
Jean Clarke;  Robyn Weber;  Jan Cattell;  Marilyn Crowe;  Sheila Humphries;  Glenda Murrell 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Conductor:  Margaret Ward  
Pianist:  Olga Harris  

 

 
 

 

Our U3A Singers under the baton of Margaret Ward were invited to perform and be part of 

the entertainment leading up to the QUAC Zoom Presentation Prize D raws.  Margaret was 

delighted to have something that her group could work towards, as she was planning  to step 

down at the close of the U3A year.  

Margaretôs Legacy will live on, with Cheryl Christie taking over the reins as Tutor for U3A 

Singers from early 2022.  

  


